	Reported by (Name):


	Walter Tang, MS

	Organization: 


	Medical Dosimetry Certification Board (MDCB)

	Position Title:


	AAPM liaison member

	Activity:


	Test development, test preparation and analysis; Other misc. Board business.

	Meeting Dates:  2006

	January 13-14th; March 17-18th, July 21-22nd

	Meeting Location:


	Las Vegas, NV; Phoenix, AZ; San Francisco, CA

	Payment $:


	No costs to AAPM;

Travel & Misc. Expenses Paid by MDCB

	Reasons for Attending or not Attending


	I did not attend the Jan. meeting as I had prior commitments that weekend.

	Issues from Previous Meetings or Year:


	See attached summary

	General Description of Activities of the Organization and/or Meeting:


	See attached summary

	Issues for AAPM:


	Request assistance in providing new/updated test questions for medical dosimetrist.

	Budget Request ($):


	None from AAPM; Expenses paid by the MDCB


One of the many organizations the AAPM provides a liaison is the Medical Dosimetry Certification Board (MDCB).  MDCB’s mission is to certify and advance the profession of medical dosimetry.  The MDCB Board consists of eleven members;  seven  CMD members (one member from AAMD, one member from ASRT and five At-Large CMD members), two physician members (one member from ASTRO and one member from ACR) and two physicist members (one member from AAPM and one member from ACMP).  Each member serves a 5 year term.  The AAPM physicist liaison is appointed by the AAPM president from candidates interested in serving on the MDCB Board.
Dr. Barry Berner has served graciously and distinctly on the MDCB Board from 2000-2005. Dr. Berner was kind enough to provide an update on the current state of affairs of the MDCB and the direction and the issues it faced.  During his term, a task analysis of the dosimetry exam was completed resulting in major changes in the exam content.  A testing company was hired to streamline exam preparation and results analysis and a new management company was selected.  For members, a web site was created to track their CE credits and view CE approved courses. As one can imagine, many significant changes have occurred as the MDCB has grown and become recognized and accepted as a Medical Dosimetry certification body.
The Board meets three times per year.  The January meeting is devoted to test development.  Each Board member is required to submit ten (10) new questions!  These questions are reviewed by the Board and selected questions are added to the MDCB test bank. This is the most challenging part, to verify the dosimetry/physics content is pertinent and the answer is correct.  The Board is always looking for new questions to  update their test bank.  The March meeting is devoted to complete preparations for MDCB dosimetry exam.  Preparing a national test can prove to be quite challenging and stressful. At the midsummer meeting, the Board reviews the performance of the examination and determines the minimum passing level.  Additionally at each meeting, old business items are reviewed and new business items presented as well as reports from the various committees.  In 2006, strategic planning was initiated in a three-phase approach to help provide focus to MDCB’s goals and direction.  The MDCB developed an expedited strategic and operational plan during this development process.
Many dedicated AAPM individuals have provided their time, effort and commitment in fostering the growth and visibility of the Radiation Oncology profession. These organizations are very grateful to the many dedicated individuals for their knowledge and experience to continue to advance and provide the best quality of care to our patients and professional staff.  When the need presents, please consider the opportunity to contribute your time and efforts to these worthwhile and rewarding endeavors.
Walter Tang, AAPM Liaison to the MDCB Board
